	إعداد الأستاذ علي بكو	من إ	الامتحان الموحد لنيل شهادة الباكلوريا امتحان تجريبي (2020) Mock Exam 2020	ة التربية الوطنية	المملكة المغربية وزارة التربية الوطنية و التكوين المهنى	
	3 س	مدة الانجاز:		اللغة الإنجليزية	المادة:	
4	المعامل:		داب والعلوم الإنسانية: مسلك الآداب	سلك: شعبة الآد	الشعب أو الم	

1- Morocco has begun shipment of 8 million masks and other medical supplies to help 15 African countries in their efforts to deal with the coronavirus outbreak, as instructed directly by Moroccan King Mohammed VI.



2- Many journalists, public figures, and African media are expressing gratitude for King Mohammed VI's instructions that allowed 15 African states to benefit from shipments of medical supplies. Maghreb Arab Press (MAP) quoted African diplomats who welcomed Morocco's initiative, with the ambassador

permanent of Equatorial Guinea describing it as a "very good royal gesture" and his Senegalese counterpart saying it came as "happy news."

3- The ambassador permanent representative of Cameroon to the African Union expressed "heartfelt" thanks for Morocco's assistance, offered in favor of several African countries affected by the COVID-19 health crisis. The diplomat translated the move as a "new step in cooperation" between Morocco and Cameron. Again, the ambassador permanent representative of the Comoros said the initiative shows the significance of solidarity in Africa. "Africa helps Africa," the diplomat said.

4- All of the concerned diplomats expressed heartfelt appreciation and thanks to King Mohammed VI, **who** ordered the government to send batches of face masks, chloroquine, headwear, hand sanitizers, and other medical supplies to help African states to mitigate the COVID-19 health crisis. The countries to receive medical supplies include: Burkina Faso, Cameroon, Comoros, Republic of the Congo, Eswatini, Guinea, Guinea-Bissau, Malawi, Mauritania, Niger, the Democratic Republic of Congo, Senegal, Tanzania, Chad, and Zambia.

5- Mauritania said the aid comes at "perfect timing," testifying to the strength of the "remarkable relations between the **two countries** and the two brotherly peoples." Mauritanian Minister of Foreign Affairs Ismail Ould Cheik Ahmed described the news as "important." The office of the World Health Organization (WHO) in Mauritania expressed pride and satisfaction with the Moroccan initiative. This initiative aims, inter alia, to promoting the sharing of best practices in the fight against the coronavirus pandemic and bolstering cooperation to mitigate the health, economic and social impacts of the pandemic.

Source: https://www.moroccoworldnews.com/2020/06/305869/africa-helps-africa-au-states-thank-morocco-for-medical-aid-shipments/

## I. COMPREHENSION: 15 points

## BASE ALL YOUR ANSWERS ON THE TEXT

### A/ ARE THESE SENTENCES TRUE OR FALSE? JUSTIFY: 3 pts

- **1.** To fight the spread of Corona virus in Africa, Morocco has sent a huge number of masks and medical supplies to some African countries.
- 2. The ambassador permanent representative of Cameroon said that Morocco's initiative is a "very
- good royal gesture".
- **3.** The office of the World Health Organization didn't like the Moroccan initiative.

## B/ ANSWER THESE QUESTIONS FROM THE TEXT: 3 pts

- 1. How many countries benefited from the Moroccan initiative?
- 2. What are the countries that received medical assistance from Morocco?
  3. Why does Morocco decide to send help to Africa?

## C/ COMPLETE THESE SENTENCES FROM THE TEXT: 3 pts

- 1. The ambassador of Cameron expressed "heartfelt" thanks for Morocco's assistance which
- Thanks to King Mohammed VI, 15 African states
- **3.** One of the aims of this initiative is to .....

## D/ FIND IN THE TEXT WORDS OR EXPRESSIONS THAT MEAN THE SAME AS: 3 pts

- **1.** Appreciation: ...... (ph. 2)
- **2.** Collaboration: ...... (ph. 3)
- **3.** Packs : ..... ( ph. 4)

## E/ WHAT DO THE UNDERLINED WORDS IN THE TEXT REFER TO? 3 pts

- **1.** It (ph 2): ....
- **2.** Who (ph.4) .....
- **3.** The two countries (ph.5): .....

# II. LANGUAGE (15 POINTS)

## A. FILL IN THE GAPS WITH THE APPROPRIATE WORDS FROM THE LISTS. (2 pts)

1. In our way to Ifran, we stopped ...... a cup of coffee in Elhajb.

to drink - drink - drinking

2. MAP ..... Maghreb Arab Press

#### makes up - fills in - stands for

#### B. GIVE THE CORRECT FORM OF WORDS BETWEEN BRACKETS (3pts)

- 1. Covid19 has a negative impact on the (economic) ...... of Morocco.
- 2. Morocco has sent packs of (medicine) ...... supplies to some African countries.
- **3.** The ministry of Education urged students to stay home and follow their courses via distance (**learn**) .....

# C. FILL IN THE GAPS WITH APPROPRIATE WORDS OR EXPRESSIONS FROM THE LISTS. (3 pts)

1. Sara sold her villa in Marrakech ...... some financial problems.

#### because – as a result – due to

2. Covid19, ..... a wildworld pandemic, has killed many people around the world.

#### who - which - whose

3. Let's go home ..... it gets dark.

#### but - before - since

#### D. PUT THE VERBS IN BRACKETS IN THE RIGHT TENSE. (2 pts)

- 1. Joudia ( **read**) ..... the whole story before she went to bed.
- 2. By the end of July, we (celebrate)..... zero case of Covid19 in Morocco.

#### E. REWRITE THE SENTENCES BEGINNING WITH THE WORDS GIVEN. (3 pts)

1. The Ministry of Education in Morocco has shut down all schools and Universities.

All schools and Universities .....

2. "I can't go anywhere I want without a permit" Meriem said

Meriem said .....

3

3. Adam doesn't help people although he is a welathy person.

In spite of .....

## F. MATCH EACH EXPRESSION WITH ITS APPROPRIATE FUNCTION. (2 pts)

Expressions			Functions	
1	To my mind, reading books is much better	А	Expressing disagreement	
	than watching movies.			
2	I have to disagree with you. You are	В	Expressing opinion	
	wrong on that issue			
3	I'm sorry I didn't get what you mean?	С	Apologizing	
4	I'm awfully sorry. I will make sure that	D	Expressing lack of understanding	
	will not happen again			

## III. WRITING (10 POINTS)

# Write an article for your school magazine explaining the advantages and disadvantages of quarantine (staying home during Covid Crisis). (Approximately 300 words)

These cues may help you:

Advantages : spending more time with family - taking up a new skill - reading more books - .. etc

Disadvantages: boredom - fight - laziness - lack of enjoyment ... etc